## **Dear District II Delegates:**

I am Dr. Brian McIntyre your District II Director. My practice is in St. Louis Missouri. I graduated from Logan College of Chiropractic in 1988. I was on the Missouri State Board from 2013 to 2019 and during my tenure I served two times as the president and secretary. I have been an examiner for the National Board of Chiropractic Examiners for Part IV since 1998. NBCE offered me an opportunity to become the Chief Examiner for the Part IV examination at Logan University in 2020 and I accepted. I have attended the NBCE Part IV and Part III test committees. My first FCLB conference I attended was in New Orleans in 2015. It was at that meeting I decided to get involved with the FCLB. Since then, I have attended each of the annual conferences and the District II meetings in Fort Walton Beach and our virtual meeting in 2020.

I have served on the nominating committee. Currently I am serving on the Finance and Audit Committee, Certified Chiropractic Clinical Assistant (CCCA) committee, The Resolutions and Bylaws committee, a member of the PACE (Providers of Approved Continuing Education) and helping with updating the Federations Policies and Procedures manual.

I was elected to the District II Alternate Director position in 2017. Technically my first term was up in 2020 but FCLB placed us in a hold over position due to the pandemic after cancelling the annual in person conference in 2020. As the Alternate Director I attended all but one of the mid-year board meetings in person as well as the phone conferences. I missed that meeting because I was taking an acupuncture exam that weekend.

My vision for the FCLB is to continue being the primary resource for the Regulatory Boards relative to PACE, CIN-BAD, CCCA, PASSPORT and power polls. I plan to help with continued expansion of these programs. These programs do not only assist our Regulatory Boards, but they can also assist with financial benefits for the FCLB. This will continue to aid in the financial stability of the FCLB long term. We have increased our PACE states to 43. This is the second largest revenue stream for the Federation second to NBCE's generous support. PACE played an important role during the pandemic. It allowed providers to obtain their required CE's through online classes.

As your District Director I have continued to stay engaged and representing each of our states in our meetings. My goal along with the other District Directors is to move the FCLB forward with our current programs and those that are in the developing stages. We will build on the strengths of the previous Board of Directors while listening to our member boards to make this organization the best it can be. I hope to see each of you at the FCLB annual conference in West Palm Beach Florida this year. I would appreciate your vote on April 29, 2023 for your District II Director.

Sincerely,

Dr. Brian McIntyre District II Director 314.650.7776